
 

 

 

 

May and June 2018 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

May and June were not good months for me. First, I pinched a nerve in my lower back which put me out of action. After 

chiropractic treatment and several weeks of physical therapy it appears I am over the back issue. Then I developed symptoms 

which my doctor believed were related to my heart. However, tests determined there were no issues with the heart or arteries. A 

Gastric specialist determined I had a severely irritated stomach. Stomach medicine seems to have cured that problem. Thankfully, 

it appears I am in good physical shape except for long standing problem with high blood pressure which medicine is controlling. 

All the above greatly limited my activities in May and June. 

 

Please pray  the Lord will keep us in good health and give us opportunities to present Grace Giving in churches. I am especially 

looking for opportunities to present The New Guinea Bible project to churches. It is exciting to hear how God is blessing. Scores 

are being saved though clear Gospel presentations to all the students that are receiving Bibles. Both Mission and national churches 

are growing. Note the picture below of the hundreds of students hearing the Gospel.  

 

330,000 – Bibles in country currently 

255,000 – Bibles that have been distributed 

351 – Secondary schools in PNG 

305 – Secondary schools completed 

(+ 12 University/Colleges) 

22 – Provinces in PNG 

18 – Provinces completed 

4 – Provinces working in 

46 – Secondary schools still to do 

40% of finances for Primary schools has been raised 

 

 
 

  

Please pray that the Lord will keep us safe and well as we serve Him. It is also our prayer that the Lord will continue His 

blessings on the Church. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 
John Halsey 

International Representative Emeritus BIMI 

 


